TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP 

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OCTOBER 24, 2006

PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Parker, Gaskell, Colvin, Elbert and King

Absent:  Thompson

Others:  Sullivan

Audience:  5

1. Meeting convened at 4:00 PM.  Mr. Spencer took the opportunity to introduce the new PC appointee, Lee Scott.  Spencer explained that Mr. Scott was chosen because of his business background, which will bring a good perspective to the commission.

2. Russell refers to the memo from Briggs dated October 19, 2006, questioning minutes from the meeting February 21, 2001.  These minutes refer to a rezoning request that was passed, but does not state what property is being rezoned.  As the minutes were vague, Briggs cautions the Commission to be careful when approving minutes.  

3. Communications.  Russell refers to a workshop on Signs & Lighting to be held November 3, 2006 in Traverse City.  Pre registration is required with a fee of $25.

4. Concerns of the Public.  Maryanne Jorgenson spoke from the audience of her continued concern of the Planning Commission’s omission on the Land Use Plan of the airport’s Commercial zone being changed to Agricultural.  She is reminded that the Future Land Use Plan does not change zoning; rather it is a plan for the future.  King refers to the language written by Elbert, in which it is stated that the current Commission has no intention of changing currently zoned Commercial property.

Regarding the changes recommended by Elbert, the commission is reminded that no amendments to the Plan can occur until the commission has heard from the surrounding communities and the county.

Regarding the Special Meeting scheduled for December 26, 2006 it is decided that there will be no meeting on that date.

Regarding approval of the minutes of Special Meetings, it was stated that minutes are approved at regularly scheduled meetings.  

5. Ordinance Revisions.  At this time the commission began the review of current definitions found in the zoning ordinance.  A list of new terms was begun, but it was decided to review what is in the ordinance first and work on new definitions later.   At this meeting the commission reviewed definitions through the letter “g”.  Suggested changes were noted.  Sullivan made a list of terms he will word search to see where they occur in the ordinance and the commission can determine if any changes are necessary.  Review of the definitions will continue at the next Special Meeting, scheduled November 28, 2006 at 4:00 PM.

6. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:37 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

